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PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT 

 For our February PD day, teachers are reading Eric Jensen’s book, “Engaging Students With 
Poverty in Mind,” and attending two different two hour sessions with colleagues to engage in 
activities and discussions revolved around addressing the needs of our students.  

 I have met with Ali Wright, who is the Professional Learning for Educator Effectiveness Coach for 
the Northern Kentucky Region and the KY Department of Education, to begin planning a 
professional learning day to vertically align our curriculum district wide.  We will be having this 
vertical alignment day at the beginning of June.   

 We are planning on hosting another Junior Great Book Training for staff members at the 
beginning of the summer.  We had four staff members participate in this training two years ago 
and another 12 members participate last year when we hosted the training.   
 

 
ASSESSMENT 

 Later this month or the beginning of January, we will receive revised updated Next-Generation 
Learners and Program Review data from KDE, which will also include our Annual Measurable 
Objectives (AMO) for 2016. To create the AMOs for 2016, the Office of Assessment and 
Accountability will include the World Language Program Review Scores for the high school and 
will only be based on the Next Generation Learners Score and not the program review.  

 Seniors took the KYOTE on December 3 and the COMPASS assessment on December 4. 

 MAP testing began on Monday, November 30 and will last through Thursday, December 17.   
 
 

CURRICULUM/INSTRUCTION 

 Mr. Duty, Mrs. Dragan and/or I have been sitting down with each grade level and/or content 
area teachers to review their revised pacing guides.  We have discussion revolved around the 
formative assessments that are used to the data that they are using to drive their instruction.  

 I have been meeting with grade level teams and individual teachers at LES and DHS to develop 
the activities for the CDIP. 

 
NEW TEACHERS 

 Our fifth new teacher meeting took place on Tuesday, December 8.  Teachers engaged in two 
different “Think-Pair-Share” activities and we discussed three different chapters from Madeline 
Hunter’s Mastery Teaching book. Throughout January I will be covering all of the new teachers’ 
classrooms and allowing them to observe other teachers. 

 
 
 


